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Friday 29th January 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As we reach the end of another week I am writing to provide a further update and share some 
news.  
 
Extension of lockdown 
You will no doubt be aware of the Prime Minister’s announcement on Wednesday of this week 
that the earliest schools will begin to re-open is Monday 8th March. I am sure that for many of 
you the extension of lockdown will not have come as good news. I would like to take this 
opportunity to acknowledge what an exceptionally difficult time it is for you all and your children, 
and similarly for our staff and their families. Remote education on the scale we have currently is 
still relatively new to us all and we have developed, and will continue to develop, our offer over 
time. Thank you for the feedback we have received and the kind words and messages of 
support - these are very much appreciated at this challenging time.  
 
February half term week and INSET day  
The Department for Education has now confirmed that schools will not be required to open to 
vulnerable or key worker children during the February half term break. As such, please ensure 
you have made alternative arrangements for child care as necessary, if your child has been 
attending school. A reminder that Monday 22nd February is an INSET day and we will be closed 
on this day as well.  
 
Confirmed positive cases and lateral flow testing  
You will have seen from recent communication that some positive confirmed cases of Covid-19 
at our school since the start of term has led to bubble closures and close contacts having to 
self-isolate. This week lateral flow testing has been made available to staff. These tests are 
undertaken at home and if a positive or two void results is obtained staff have to isolate and 
book a PCR test. If this occurs it will inevitably have an impact of staffing capacity so please do 
ensure you are regularly checking Parentmail and our school website, as well as Class Dojo for 
updates, in case it becomes necessary to close bubbles at short notice.  
 
Class Dojo 
As previously mentioned, we have compiled a Class Dojo User Policy and this is now available 
to view on our website by going to ‘Learning Zone’ > ‘Remote Education’ > ‘Class Dojo’. Please 
do take the time to read this important policy, which clearly outlines our expectations of all 
users.  
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Hard copies of remote education activities  
As per our remote education plan hard copies of work can be collected from the school office on 
request. Please email office@summerleaschool.co.uk if you require these. Work for the week 
ahead will be available by 10.30am each Monday to allow us time to print the work after 
teachers have prepared it. If you require the work before this then please ring ahead to check it 
will be ready.  
 
Phone calls home 
Over the next two weeks class teachers will be making phone calls home to touch base and 
check in with families before half term. Some teachers may be calling from their own phones 
and so if you have a call from a private number it could be them. Please ensure the office hold 
your most up to date contact details. Teachers will leave a message if they are unable to reach 
you.  
 
Parking and safety  
We have had a few concerns raised about inconsiderate and unsafe parking as well as the 
conduct of adults outside of school. This is not at all acceptable, especially as children may 
witness this. We also ask that you are mindful of families who have disabilities, not always 
visible, who may be using a blue badge to park in a more accessible way. A reminder that if you 
do see vehicles parking or driving unsafely that you report these directly to Operation 
Crackdown via their website: www.operationcrackdown.org Thank you for your support in 
making our community safer for everyone.  
 
Virtual assembly 
This week’s virtual celebration assembly is led by Mrs Robins (EYFS Leader) and is available to 
view via our website by going to ‘Learning Zone’ > ‘Remote Education’ > ‘Virtual Assemblies’.  
 
Specsavers Virtual Sussex Winter Games 
Next week sees the return of the Specsavers Virtual Sussex School Games. There will be lots 
of active challenges for the children to get involved in whether at home or in school with points 
and prizes on offer! Challenges will be included as part of remote education activities. Last 
academic year we came first within out locality so let’s get ready to give this our all again. For 
more information visit: www.sussexschoolgames.co.uk Go team Summerlea!  
 
West Sussex online library resources 
Whilst access to West Sussex library buildings is limited, they have developed an alternative 
offer online. Please see the accompanying flyer for further details.  
 
I will write again soon. In the meantime, please take care and keep in touch.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Mrs Helen Morris 
Headteacher 
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